
Friday 28th of May

Important Dates - Term 2, 2021

Thursday 27th May - Thursday 3rd June Reconciliation Week

Monday 7th June Book Club due back

Wednesday 9th June School Council at 6pm

Monday 14th June Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday

Thursday 17th June Sausage Sizzle Fundraising Day

Friday 18th June Inter-School Sport

Friday 18th June Reports Live on Compass

Wednesday 23rd June Student, Teacher, Family conversations, 1pm to 7:30pm

Friday 25th June Last Day of Term 2 - 2:30pm finish

2022 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

I would like to thank everyone who supported our annual Book Fair held last week. Prior to any sales taking place,
Hayriye asked students from across the school to select books that they love and would love to see in either their
classroom libraries or in our whole school library and these are the books that we will be purchasing with our credit.
Congratulations to the eight students whose names were drawn in the raffle for a $10 voucher to spend at the book
fair. A big thank you to all of our volunteers and an extra big thank you to Hayriye for organsing the Book Fair. We
will have approximately $1100 to spend on new books!



EDUCATION SUPPORT STAFF - THANK YOU!
We acknowledged the tireless work of our amazing Education Support Staff on Monday the 17th of May with a
special morning tea. Sunday the 16th of May was International Education Support Personnel Day and to put it
simply, our school would not be able to operate as it does without our wonderful Education Support Staff; so thank
you Melinda, Helen, Angelina, Angela, Jenny, Peggy, Suzi and Lesley - you are all amazing!

COVID 7 DAY CIRCUIT BREAKER
As we have now begun a 7 day statewide ‘circuit breaker’ lockdown to hopefully get on top of this latest outbreak
within our communities, I would like to thank our entire community (staff, students, families) for ensuring it was
‘business’ as usual throughout the week, our students continued to attend school feeling safe, secure and happy
and continued to participate in the wonderful Education week activities. A special thanks to our school staff for
continuing to provide the enriching learning program at school throughout the week while at the same time
preparing for a remote learning period of time.

We are incredibly hopeful that all students will be back learning at school next friday the 4th of June, but we are
also prepared for an extended period of remote learning that will involve the use of technology for our Foundation
to Year 2 students.

RECONCILIATION WEEK - 27th May to 3rd June
Yesterday marked the beginning of National Reconciliation Week.

National Reconciliation Week (NRW) is a time for all Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures, and
achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia.
The dates for NRW remain the same each year; 27 May to 3 June. These dates commemorate two significant
milestones in the reconciliation journey— the successful 1967 referendum, and the High Court Mabo decision
respectively.

27 May 1967 On this day, Australia’s most successful referendum saw more than 90 per cent of Australians vote to
give the Australian Government power to make laws for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and recognise
them in the Census.

3 June 1992 On this day, the Australian High Court delivered the Mabo decision, the culmination of Eddie Koiki
Mabo’s challenge to the legal fiction of ‘terra nullius’ (land belonging to no one) and leading to the legal recognition
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the Traditional Owners and Custodians of lands. This decision
paved the way for Native Title.

Reconciliation must live in the hearts, minds and actions of all Australians as we move forward, creating a nation
strengthened by respectful relationships between the wider Australian community, and Aboriginal and Torres Strait
Islander peoples. https://www.reconciliation.org.au/national-reconciliation-week/

https://www.reconciliation.org.au/national-reconciliation-week/


SAVE THE DATE - FUNDRAISING SAUSAGE SIZZLE - Thursday 17th of June
Pip in Year 5 came to see me a few weeks ago wanting to organise a fundraising event this term to raise money to
improve our indoor outdoor spaces at the school and we have now finalised what it is. We will be holding a whole
school sausage sizzle at lunchtime on Thursday the 17th of June. For $5, each student will receive a sausage and
bread and a fruit drink - they will also be able to come to school out of school uniform. More information will be sent
home next week.

SAVE THE DATE - WHOLE SCHOOL DISCO!
We have booked a date for a fun student event in Term 3, a whole school disco! More information will be sent out
next term, but please save the date - the evening of Friday the 20th of August!

NEW MASTHEAD FOR NEWSLETTER
This newsletter contains our new masthead for our fortnightly ‘Reservoir View’ and it looks amazing! A very big
thank you to Gerard Daley for designing and creating this. Gerard is a parent representative on our School Council
and he has been working with me on new promotional ideas for our wonderful school.

STUDENT’S OF THE WEEK



SECOND HAND UNIFORM STALL
I would like to thank Beth Morris for organising and running our second hand uniform stall last week. It was great to
see so many items being re-used. Any donations of second hand uniforms can be left with Helen or Mel at the
office. $125 was raised for the school.

INTER-SCHOOL SPORT
I just had to include some pictures of inter-school sport here at Reservoir Views on Friday. The weather was
magnificent but the fun and supportive spirit in which both schools played was beautiful to watch.



STUDENT/TEACHER/FAMILY CONVERSATIONS
Semester One student reports will be available to families through Compass on Friday the 18th of June. We will be
holding Student/Teacher/Family conversations the following week on Wednesday the 23rd of June from 1pm to
7:30pm. Information will be sent home in the next couple of weeks detailing how you can book these 15 minute
conversations using Compass.

CONGRATULATIONS SARAH AND BEN!
Heartfelt congratulations to Sarah and Ben Anderson on the birth of their first child, Jett Thomas Anderson.
Everyone is well and what a cutie Jett is!

COMPASS
A reminder to all families that we use Compass as our main platform for communication at Reservoir Views. This
term we will also be moving to Compass when booking all student/teacher/family interviews. If you are not a
confident user of Compass or need any assistance, please come and see either Helen, Mel, Hayriye or myself in
the office, we’d love to help!

2022 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS
We are conducting school tours and taking enrolments for 2022 Foundation students. Please come and see me,
Hayriye, Mel or Helen to schedule a tour or make an enrolment for 2022. We are incredibly proud of our wonderful
school and Hayriye and myself thoroughly enjoy meeting with families individually or in small groups to talk about
what makes Reservoir Views amazing and to explore our classrooms and facilities. We ask that all 2022 enrolment
forms are lodged by the last day of Term 2, Friday the 25th of June.

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.



ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Teaching & Learning

As you know, we put the challenge to our students to plan a whole day based on what they would like to learn
about and how they would like to do it. Steve and I read lots of applications written by the children, they were very
creative and there was lots of fun learning happening today.
Teachers will also ensure that some of these ideas are filtered through their everyday teaching.




























